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 Denver Parks and Recreation  
 On-Call Material Placement 

  Executive Summary 

Purpose and Use of Agreements:  
This contract provides services to Denver Parks and Recreation for on-call material placement in 
Denver parks. The two main sites for work are playgrounds and medians. Materials to be placed may 
include mulch, landscape rock, cobblesand, gravel, breeze, soil, and playground material such as 
engineered wood fibar. 
 
Fibar is to be refilled at DPR playgrounds at least once per year and usually in the spring. Many 
locations require a refill twice per year depending on use, which takes place in the fall.  Median material 
placement will happen throughout the year on an as-needed basis. 
 
Procurement: 
Three (3) companies submitted proposals which were reviewed and scored. Two (2) companies were 
awarded contracts (Bedrock, LLC and Pioneer Landscape Centers, Inc.) and began providing services 
in 2023. Since contract execution Pioneer Landscape Centers, Inc. notified Denver Parks and 
Recreation that they are no longer able to provide service and their contract was terminated in February 
2025. Bedrock, LLC is now the only vendor providing these services.  
 
Amendment Request: 
Per the contract an annual rate of up to 3% increase is allowable. This amendment is to request a rate 
update for Bedrock, LLC. 
 
These contracts do not commit funds, nor do they guarantee any amount to the firms. These contracts 
are not an authorization of work. Authorization or work and commitment of funds are made via work 
orders on an as needed basis. 
 

Parks and Recreation Park Operations is seeking to update the fee rate sheet for an on-call 

contractor. Per the contract an annual rate of up to 3% increase is allowable. 

http://www.denvergov.org/

